
  
 

 
 

March 21, 2022 
 
Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors 
City of Ketchum 
Ketchum, Idaho 83340 
 
Mayor Bradshaw and City Councilors: 
 

Recommendation to approve Purchase order 22071 
For Sewer Line Replacement at the Lift Tower Lodge 

 
Recommendation and Summary 
Staff is recommending the council approve Purchase order 22071 with Canyon Excavation LLC, by adopting the 
following motion: 
 

“I move to approve Purchase Order 22071 for an amount not to exceed $18,535.00 with Canyon Excavation 
and authorize the mayor to sign the Purchase Order.” 
 

The reasons for the recommendation are as follows: 

• The City of Ketchum has partnered with the Blaine County Housing Authority (BCHA) to provide 
affordable short-term housing options in Ketchum 

• The sewer line at the Lift Tower Lodge is more than 65 years old and is compromised in several 
locations, limiting the numbers of rooms available to rent 

• Staff was able to only secure two bids for this project 
 

Introduction and History 
The sewer line at Lift Tower Lodge was inspected on February 24th with a retractable camera by Sweet’s Septic. 
The inspection showed a break in the line coming from the caretakers building, break and root intrusion in the 
line from the motel unit, and a break with root intrusion 20 feet before the line goes into the city service. The 
line is cast iron, except for approximately 20 feet that was replaced in 2015. The inspection also found a 
significant low spot. Given the age and condition of the sewer line, a complete replacement is recommended. 
 

Lift Tower Lodge ownership was transferred to BCHA to provide short-term, low-income housing. The City of 
Ketchum has partnered with BCHA to help facilitate upgrades to the Lodge so all rooms can be utilized. In 
concert with the Ketchum Housing Action Plan, this project will ensure maximum utilization at this facility by 
more than doubling the current occupancy of the Lodge. To further improve the facility, Blaine County has 
awarded ARPA funds to BCHA for other necessary upgrades. 
 

Sustainability Impact 
The replacement of the sewer line from cast iron to plastic, combined with new consistent grade and depth, 
will ensure full capacity at the Lift Tower Lodge. 
 

Financial Impact 
Staff is recommending the addition of a 10% contingency to cover unforeseen issues. The sewer line 
replacement will be funded with ARPA funds. 
 

Attachments 

• Attachment A: Purchase order 22071 

• Attachment B: Canyon Excavation LLC quote 
 
 






